




































 

 

 

 

 
 
 
Date: November 5, 2015 
From:  Tony Gibart, Public Policy Director 
Re:  AB 431 
 

Chairperson Kleefisch and Members of the Committee, thank you for the opportunity to provide testimony 
in opposition to Assembly 49. My name is Tony Gibart, and I represent End Domestic Abuse Wisconsin. 
End Abuse is the statewide membership organization that is the voice for survivors of domestic violence 
and local domestic violence victim service providers. End Domestic Abuse Wisconsin (End Abuse) is the 
statewide organization that represents domestic violence survivors and local domestic violence victim 
shelters and service providers. First, we appreciate the intent behind the legislation, which clearly is to 
create more tools to protect children. As an organization dedicated to ending violence within homes, we 
support and applaud this goal. We also appreciate amendment that the authors have brought forward, 
which we believe improves the bill.  

However, we are concerned that the specific statutory changes in AB 431 create definitions of child 
neglect that are over inclusive, encompassing many situations that most would agree should not be 
treated as criminal. We are also concerned that potentially diluting the criminal definition of neglect and 
creating a definition that is inconsistent with the definition found in the children’s code will create 
confusion and impede early intervention efforts in possible neglect situations. Because exposure to 
domestic violence and trauma can affect victims’ parenting, we seek to promote effective interventions 
that support the parent-child relationship whenever possible. We also seek to minimize the negative 
consequences that usually attend a parent’s involvement in the criminal justice system. Records of 
criminal cases can make it more difficult for the parent to maintain employment or stable housing. These 
factors have adverse impacts on the wellbeing of the children in the family. 

Most importantly, under the bill as amended, a parent can be charged criminally with neglect for not 
providing “adequate” food, supervision, clothing, medical care or shelter, among other things. There is no 
requirement that the lack of “adequate” food, for example, create any degree of harm or risk of harm to 
the child. Differing and subjective views of what is “adequate” would, then, be the main element in 
determining whether parents and other caregivers are charged with criminal neglect. In addition, as the 
definition of neglect in chapter 48 does include an element of risk of harm, parents and caregivers are 
likely to receive inconsistent messages between the child welfare system and criminal justice system. The 
very subjective and inconsistent standards may complicate early intervention efforts.   

Secondly, the bill would include within the definition of criminal neglect exposing a child to the “use” of 
any controlled substance. We do not believe that the use of all illegal controlled substances, without a 
showing of risk or impact on the child, should constitute criminal neglect. 

Thank you for considering our views. Please feel free to contact me at 608.237.3452 or 
tonyg@endabusewi.org.  
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